

Eye on the World

November 22, 2025

This compilation of material for “Eye on the World” is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigandy.com for the weekend of Nov. 22, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—“But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man” (Weymouth New Testament).



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Covid – were the constant denials about covid an orchestrated cover-up?

- Looking back to May 2025, an article by Will Jones titled “Is This the Man [Virologist Ralph Baric at the University of North Carolina] Who Created Covid-19 in Fauci’s U.S. Lab?” was posted at brownstone.org on May 1, 2025.
- An article by Tyler Durden titled “Was Covid Always a CIA Plot? [This Question Is Based Upon a Letter That Rand Paul Sent to Tulsi Gabbard on October 30, 2025]” was posted at zerothedge.com on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Robert Walsh titled “New Documents Reveal CIA Met With Top Covid Doctor [Ralph Baric] for Years Before the Pandemic [Beginning in 2015]” was posted at wakespy.com on Nov. 20, 2025.

New wrinkle in Ukraine history of corruption

- An article by Stane Galvin titled “Zelensky Vows to Overhaul Ukraine’s Energy Sector in Wake of \$100 Million Corruption Scandal” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Emma Bussey titled “ ‘Golden Toilet’ Scandal: Zelenskyy Faces Deepest Crisis Yet as Allies Accused in \$100 Million Wartime Scheme” was posted at foxnews.com on

Nov. 16, 2025.

Reminder – Ukraine’s reputation of corruption

- Looking back to February 2015, an article titled “Welcome to Ukraine, the Most Corrupt Nation in Europe” was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 6, 2015.
- Looking back to July 2024, an article by Anchal Vohra titled “Ukraine Is Still Too Corrupt to Join the West” was posted at foreignpolicy.com on July 29, 2024.
- Looking back to December 2024, an article by Maria Popova titled “Is Ukraine Too Corrupt to Join the EU?” was posted at journalofdemocracy.org in December 2024.
- A video and an article by Paul Bois titled “WATCH: [Comedians] Dana Carvey and David Spade Mock Joe Biden, Volodymyr Zelensky Losing Billions in Aid Money” were posted at Breitbart.com on Feb. 12, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

- An article by Emma Burrows titled “Finland’s President [Alexander Stubb] Urges Europe to Hold Its Nerve as He Warns No Cease-Fire Likely Soon in Ukraine” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 16, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Trump ‘Frustrated With Both Sides’ – Wants ‘Lasting Peace’ Between Russia, Ukraine” was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 20, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Ukraine Would Cede Territory to Russia in Draft of Trump Peace Plan Obtained by AP” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 20, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Here’s What’s in the Trump Administration’s Proposed 28-Point Russia-Ukraine Peace Plan” was posted at CBSnews.com on Nov. 21, 2025.

Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

- An article by Herb Keinon titled “Trump Embraces Saudis, UN Backs Gaza Plan – but Israel Faces Harsh Middle East Reality” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.

Hamas tunnels

- A video and an article by Staff titled “Watch: IDF Destroys Gaza Tunnel Where Three Soldiers Were Killed 11 Months Ago” were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- A video and an article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled “Watch: IDF Uncovers Massive Underground Hamas Terror City Under Gaza’s Beit Hanun” were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 20, 2025.

- A video and an article by Staff titled “Watch: 15 Terrorists Emerge From Rafah Tunnel, Some Arrested Alive” were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Staff titled “Netanyahu Calls Emergency Meeting as Violence by Jewish Extremists Escalates” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled “Anti-Israel Organization Places Bounties on Heads of Israeli Academics for Assassination” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Amichai Stein titled “As War Reshapes Middle East, FM Gideon Sa’ar Bets on Israel’s New Diplomatic Center of Gravity” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “IDF Reveals Connection Between Hamas, Ousted Assad Regime in Letters, Documents” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Fighting Terrorists on the Northern Front: IDF Strikes Hamas Training Compound in Southern Lebanon” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled “Doctors Instructed Not to Participate in Executing Terrorists by Israeli Medical Association” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2025.

Iran

- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled “Tehran Defends Ship Seizure as a Legal Action, but Tensions Continue in the Gulf” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Iran Ready to Restart Nuclear Talks With Trump” was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Saudi Arabia

- An article by Caitlin Doombos titled “Trump Pulls Out All the Pomp and Circumstance for Saudi Crown Prince Mohammed Bin Salman to Seal \$1 Trillion Investment” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Caitlin Doombos titled “Trump Announces Saudi Arabia Will Be Designated a ‘Major Non-NATO Ally’ as President Honors Crown Prince MBS at White House” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 18, 2025.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by John Hayward titled “China Tells Tourists to Avoid Japan – Feud Escalates Over PM Takaichi Sanae’s Taiwan Support” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2025.

Climate agenda – international

- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled “70,000 Join Green Protests at U.N. Climate Alarmism Conference COP30” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2025.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez titled “CNN Brown-Noses China as ‘Savior’ of the World From Climate Change” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 18, 2025.

G-20 summit

- An article by Frances Martel titled “Xi Jinping to Skip G-20 Summit in South Africa, Joining Trump and Milei” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Gerald Imray titled “Leaders Arrive for First African G-20 Summit Overshadowed by a Rift Between the Host and the U.S.” was posted at abcnews.com on Nov. 21, 2025.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by John Hayward titled “Dozens of School Girls Abducted, Principal Killed in Nigeria ‘Bandit’ Attack” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2025.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled “Arson Attacks on Christian Churches Rise to Record High in Germany” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled “Six in 10 Young Muslims in France Prefer Sharia Law, Four in 10 Back Islamist Groups” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Julian Atienza titled “Volcanic Eruption at Indonesia’s Mount Semeru Sends Ash Over 6,500 Feet Into the Sky, Threatening Air Traffic” was posted at foxweather.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Canada Issues Another Travel Advisory as Cartel Violence Increases in Mexico” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2025.



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Remember – all politicians are susceptible to the swamp creature

- An article by Ashley Brasfield titled “Republicans Keep Democrat Crazies Off the Hook – to Protect Their Own Swamp Creature” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Media and Democrats – successfully distract people with talk about “affordability”

- An article by Jack Hellner titled “It Takes an Impressive Ignorance to Believe that Democrat Policies Make Things More Affordable” was posted at [americanthinker.com](https://www.americanthinker.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by John Carney titled “Blockbuster Jobs Report: America Created 119,000 Jobs in September” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 20, 2025.

Some business reports – show a measurable decline

- An article by Mary Prenon titled “Wendy’s to Close Hundreds of U.S. Restaurants” was posted at [theepochtimes.com](https://www.theepochtimes.com) on Nov. 10, 2025.
- An article by Daniella Genovese titled “Target [Chain] Slashes Prices on Thousands of Items in Bid to Revive Slipping Sales” was posted at [foxbusiness.com](https://www.foxbusiness.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Daniella Genovese titled “More Than Half of U.S. Homes Lost Value Over the Last Year” was posted at [foxbusiness.com](https://www.foxbusiness.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Hannah Knudsen titled “Senator Bernie Moreno [Republican From Ohio]: Socialist Mamdani Won Because Bad Policy Gutted the Possibility of the American Dream” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 20, 2025.

Some business reports – show measurable improvement

- An article by Staff titled “U.S. Thanksgiving Dinner Cost Drops for Third Year” was posted at [newsmax.com](https://www.newsmax.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “U.S. Trade Deficit Narrows Sharply as Imports Fall” was posted at [newsmax.com](https://www.newsmax.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Cooper Williamson titled “New Jobs Report Exceeds Expectations, Reversing Biden-Era Trends” was posted at [theblaze.com](https://www.theblaze.com) on Nov. 20, 2025.

Democrats (pontificate about democracy) – yet, urge agencies & military to disobey Trump

- An article by Anthony Jafrate titled “Democrats [Michigan Senator Elissa Slotkin and 5 of Her Congressional Colleague] Explicitly Tell Spy Agencies, Military to Disobey Trump” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.

- Elissa Slotkin – Michigan Senator
 - Mark Kelly – Arizona Senator
 - Jason Crow – Colorado Representative
 - Chris Deluzio – Pennsylvania Representative
 - Chrissy Houlahan – Pennsylvania Representative
 - Maggie Goodlander – New Hampshire Representative
- An Editorial by Staff titled “Democrats Urging Troops to ‘Disobey’ Are Playing a Dangerous Game” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
 - An article by Staff titled “Trump Labels 6 Democrats Who Told Troops to Refuse Unlawful Orders ‘Traitors’ Who Should Be Arrested” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 20, 2025.

Media – Miranda Devine

- An article by Miranda Devine titled “The Left Is Pushing Another Desperate Anti-Trump Hoax – a False Epstein Smear Campaign” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 12, 2025.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled “Hunter Biden Goes on Cruel Rant About Journalist [Miranda Devine] Who Covered His Scandals” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled “FBI, Secret Service Butchered the Thomas Crooks Case and Invited Conspiracies – We Deserve the Truth” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 17, 2025.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled “Hochul’s Colossal \$113 Million Gift to Far-Left Groups Shows She’s Just ‘Another Defund the Police Democrat’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Media – activists camouflaging as journalists

- An article by Josh Barro titled “Chuck Schumer Is a Convenient Punching Bag, but He’s Not the Real Problem” was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 11, 2025.
- An article by Alex Christy titled “ ‘We Have to Just Keep Doing It’: [Activists Camouflaging as Journalists, Christiane] Amanpour and [Jon] Stewart Hail Anti-Trump Activism” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled “ ‘The View’ Claims Biden Never Blamed Other Party or Lied Like Trump Does” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Jorge Bonilla titled “Omission: Elitist News Media Hide Shocking New Trump Shooter Details” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 18, 2025.

- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled “Chris Matthews Embarrasses Himself With Claims That Turned Out Wildly False” was posted at [newsbusters.org](https://www.newsbusters.org) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Natalie Sandoval titled “Former Teen Vogue Editor [Lex McMenamin] Gives Speech Complaining About Being Fired, Accidentally Proves Why She Should Be Fired” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Jorge Bonilla titled “Night-Lies [Corporate Nightly ‘News’] Continue to Ignore Stacey Plaskett While Serving Epstein Slop” was posted at [newsbusters.org](https://www.newsbusters.org) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled “Karoline Leavitt Says Reporters Caught Spying on White House Staff” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Media – will MSNBC marketing ploy work?

- A statement about MS NOW by posted by MS Now Public Relations at x.com on Nov. 15, 2025. It read: “Today, MSNBC becomes MSNOW [Acronym for] – My Source for News, Opinion, and the World. While our name has changed, who we are has not. You’ll find the same commitment to justice, progress, and the truth.”
- An article by Brad Wilmoth titled “MS NOW Pushes Claim [That] Few Illegals Arrested in Chicago Were Criminals” was posted at [newsbusters.org](https://www.newsbusters.org) on Nov. 20, 2025.

Media – comments by Bill Maher

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Bill] Maher: Democrats Were Using Shutdown to Make Health Care an Issue, It Polls Well for Them” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Bill] Maher: Democrats Only Create Bureaucracy, Are Worse on Affordability” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Bill] Maher: Gen Z Embraced, Democrats ‘Thinking of Following’ Same Policies That Ruined Venezuela” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Bill] Maher: Single-Payer Healthcare Failed in Bernie’s Home State [Vermont]” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.

After Schumer government shutdown disaster – Media and Democrats use Epstein ploy

- An article by Tim Graham titled “NewsBusters Podcast: The Conveniently Timed Outbreak of Epstein Mania” was posted at [newsbusters.org](https://www.newsbusters.org) on Nov. 18, 2025.

- An article by Curtis Houck titled “The New Russiagate: Networks Bury Trump With Over 800 Minutes on Epstein” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled “Journalist [Michael Tracey] Dissects How Democrats Are Playing Games With Epstein Files to Smear Trump” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: Democrats Didn’t Care About Epstein Victims While Biden Was in Power” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2025.

Epstein files – general comments

- An article by Staff titled “Trump Says House Republicans Should Vote to Release Epstein Files in Stunning Reversal: ‘Nothing to Hide’” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 16, 2025.
- An article by John Loftus titled “In Fight for Epstein Files, Democrats Throw Joe Biden and Bill Clinton Under the Bus” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Misty Severi titled “James Comer Vows to Give Clintons [Steve] Bannon Treatment If They Defy Subpoenas” was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled “Larry Summers Resigns From OpenAI Board Following Firestorm Over Jeffrey Epstein Ties” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Epstein files – Virgin Islands delegate Stacey Plaskett collaborated with Epstein

- An article by Caden Olson titled “ ‘Quick, I’m Up Next’: Democrat Delagate [Stacey] Plaskett Caught Texting Epstein to Help Steer Questioning During Congressional Hearing” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled “Epstein-Tied Democrat Delegate [Stacey Plaskett] Digs Hole Even Deeper for Herself” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled “Democrat Stacey Plaskett Admits Epstein Was Pulling Her Strings” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Epstein files – Jasmine Crockett spouted off with ignorant and embarrassing claim

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled “Jasmine Crockett’s Attempt to Burn Lee Zeldin Over Epstein Blows Up in Her Face [When She Accused Zeldin of Receiving Money From Jeffrey Epstein – Actually, Zeldin Received Money From a Physician Named Dr. Jeffrey Epstein]” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

- An article by Sarah Ewall-Wice titled “Jasmine Crockett’s Humiliating Epstein Blunder Exposed” was posted at thedailybeast.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Jasmine] Crockett: I Said Zeldin Took Money From ‘A Jeffrey Epstein,’ ‘Never Said That It Was That Jeffrey Epstein’ Because I Hadn’t Checked” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled “Even ‘The View’ Co-Hosts Can’t Defend Jasmine Crockett’s False Accusations About GOP Taking Money From Epstein” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 20, 2025.

Schumer government shutdown – more comments

- An article by Emma Colton titled “Anti-Trump Network Behind Mass Protests Cracks Open War Chest Against Democrats Who Backed Reopening Government” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 14, 2025.

Was the Schumer government shutdown a project to profit insurance companies?

- An article by Steven Richards titled “The Obamacare Secret at the Heart of the Shutdown: Insurers Made Billions at Taxpayer Expense” was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 10, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Democrats’ ‘Principled Stand’ on the Shutdown Is an Attempt to Pay Back Their Health Insurance Donors” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- Looking back to March 2017, an article titled “Gripes About Obamacare Aside, Health Insurers Are in a Profit Spiral” was posted at nytimes.com on March 18, 2017.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article titled “It’s Not Just the Prices: ACA Plans Have Declined in Quality Over the Past Decade” was posted at paragoninstitute.org on Sept. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2024, an article by Staff titled “Insurer Stock Prices Soaring After Giant ACA Subsidies” was posted at paragoninstitute.org on April 19, 2024.

Turning Point – general

- An article by James Conrad titled “[Country Music Star] Kid Rock Honors Charlie Kirk With Religious Addition to Country Song” was posted at themix.com on Nov. 14, 2025.

Illegal immigration – Chicago

- An article by Candace Hathaway titled “Anti-ICE Mob Turns Hostile, Breaching Barriers

Outside Detention Facility [in Broadview, Illinois] – Several Officers Injured” was posted theblaze.com on Nov. 14, 2025.

- An article by Staff titled “Department of Homeland Security: ‘Civil Emergency’ Order Issues [in Broadview, Illinois] After Anti-ICE Riots, Bomb and Death Threats” was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Illegal immigration – truck as weapons

- An article by Beth Brelje titled “Someone Needs to Explain How an Illegal Alien Wanted for Terrorism Got a CDL License” was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Illegal immigration – politicians helping illegal alien in Wisconsin

- Looking back to May 2025, a video and an article by John Binder titled “Watch: Surveillance Footage Shows Indicted Wisconsin Judge Helping Illegal Alien Evade ICE Arrest” were posted at Breitbart.com on May 22, 2025.
- An article by John Binder titled “ICE Deports Illegal Alien Whom Wisconsin Judge Is Accused of Helping Evade Arrest” was posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2025.

Illegal immigration – politicians helping illegal alien in Illinois

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled “[Illinois Senator] Tammy Duckworth Staffer [Edward York] Accused of Posing as Lawyer to Help Illegal Immigrant Escape From ICE Custody [in St. Louis, Illinois]” was posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2025.
- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled “[Illinois] Senator Tammy Duckworth Fires Staffer [Edward York] Accused of Acting as Lawyer to Help Free Illegal Alien From ICE Custody [in St. Louis, Illinois]” was posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Catherine Salgado titled “Homan: ICE Has Found 30,000 Migrant Children Who Were Trafficked Under Biden” was posted at PJMedia.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by John Binder titled “ICE Arrests Illegal Alien Fugitive Accused of Beating Texas Woman With Tire Iron Before Raping Her” was posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by John Binder titled “Treasury Department Issues Historic Rule to Prevent Illegal Aliens From Securing Income Tax Credits” was posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2025.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled “Report: Minnesota Somali Medicaid Fraud Investigation Reveals Terrorist Link – ‘Largest Funder of Al-Shabaab Is the Minnesota Taxpayer’

” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 20, 2025.

Jack Smith

- An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled “Emails Show [Special Counsel Jack] Smith Team Tied to Blocking Clinton Campaign Inquiry as DOJ Builds Grand Conspiracy Case” was posted at [justthenews.com](https://www.justthenews.com) on Nov. 13, 2025.
- An article by Paul Bois titled “Report: AT&T Turned Kevin McCarthy’s Cell Phone Records Over to Jack Smith During January 6 Investigation” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Examples of anti-Semitism

- An article by Isabel Vincent titled “Muslim Group CAIR Cutting \$1,000 Checks for Anti-Israel Agitators Who Have Been Disciplined by Colleges” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Ireland Owens titled “Muslim Group That Once Had Chummy Ties to Biden Administration [CAIR – Council on American-Islamic Relations] Gets Terror Organization Designation [in Texas]” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Derek Vanbuskirk titled “Muslims Surround Conservative Protesters Shouting ‘Allahu Akbar’ in Dearborn, Michigan” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Notice the obvious – elites in the Democrat party have chosen their candidates since 2016

- Looking back to October 2024, an article by Nick Hart titled “When Was the Last Time the Democrats Had a Primary That Was Actually Democratic?” was posted at [medium.com](https://www.medium.com) on Oct. 5, 2024. (For at least the last 3 general elections, Democrats haven’t allowed their own base to choose their candidate.)

In 2016, the Democrat elites convinced Bernie Sanders to step aside

In 2020, the Democrat elites convinced opponents of Joe Biden to step aside

In 2024, the Democrat elites forced Joe Biden to withdraw

In 2024, the Democrat elites picked Kamala Harris without a single vote

Look closely – at Democrat gerrymandering that has existed for years

- Looking back to August 2025, an article by M. Walter titled “8 States With Complete Republican Disenfranchisement” [With Zero Republican Representation – Meaning 16% of the 50 States Have No Republican Voice on the House Side of the Hill]” was posted at [americanthinker.com](https://www.americanthinker.com) on Aug. 21, 2025.

- 8 blue states have zero Republican representation
- Disenfranchised Republican voters

• States	Percentage	Total number
• New Mexico	32.24%	408,256
• New Hampshire	32.04%	352,140
• Delaware	25.65%	195,425
• Connecticut	20.88%	501,336
• Vermont	20.00%	95,430
• Rhode Island	14.45%	108,344
• Hawaii	13.64%	109,821
• Massachusetts	8.37%	423,387

Covid – general comments

- An article by Matt Margolis titled “Kash Patel Drops Covid Origin Bombshell” was posted at pjmedia.com on Nov. 16, 2025.

Transgender – general

- An article by Dan Zaksheske titled “Trans-Identifying Male Appointed to Women’s Commission in Massachusetts” was posted at outkick.com on Nov. 17, 2025.
- An article by Clay Waters titled “New York Times: Accurate Sex Designation on Passports ‘Direct Blow’ to Transgender Identity” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Kirsten Fleming titled “Even Liberal Scientists Agree: It’s Time to Stop the Madness of Medical Intervention for Gender-Confused Kids” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Jackson Thompson titled “130 Democrat Congressional Representatives Urge SCOTUS to Side With Trans Athlete in Title IX Legal Battle” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled “Trans Activist Displays Complete Lack of Biology Knowledge at [Douglas County, Colorado] School Board Meeting” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled “Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer” was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

Notice – soft on crime

- An article by Amy Furr titled “Photos: Judge Frees Man Accused of Vandalizing NYPD Vehicles” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2025.

- An article by Lowell Cauffiel titled “District Attorney Alvin Bragg Releases Migrant [Algerian National] Taxi Driver Charged for Repeatedly Assaulting Female Passengers” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled “California DA ‘Shocked’ After Judge Frees Two Murder Suspects Without Bail: ‘Absolutely a Danger to Our Community’ ” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Emily Crane titled “Violent Firebug Who Set Woman Ablaze on Chicago Train Has a Long Rap Sheet, Had ‘No Business Being on the Streets’ ” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 21, 2025.

Child exploitation

- An article by Staff titled “Over 100 Children Rescued in Crackdown on Child Predators, Florida Officials Say” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 17, 2025.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled “Prosecutors: New Jersey Police Sergeant, Former Democrat Mayor Drugged, Sexually Assaulted Child He Met on Social Media” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Violent crime

- An article by Randy Clark titled “21 Alleged Violent Gang Members Arrested in North Texas FBI RICO [Racketeering Influenced and Corrupt Organization] Investigation” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.

Zohran Mamdani – effects of his victory

- An Editorial by Staff titled “Zohran Mamdani Setting Up NYC for Violence With Resistance to Immigration Enforcement” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled “Socialist Zohran Mamdani Won’t Stop Asking His Supporters to Redistribute Wealth – to Him” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Alex Nitzberg titled “NYC Mayor-Elect Mamdani Asks Supporters for \$4 Million to Fund Transition, Vows No Wealthy Donors” was posted at [foxnews.com](https://www.foxnews.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled “ ‘That Is Insanity’: Byron Donalds Has to Remind Mamdani Why He Can’t Force NYC to Follow International Law” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled “Pro-Palestinian Activists Besiege NYC Synagogue:

‘Mamdani Era Has Already Begun’ ” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 20, 2025.

Hakeem Jeffries

- An article by Benjamin Oreskes titled “Against Mamdani’s Wishes, Gen Z Councilman [Chi Osse] Plans to Challenge Jeffries” was posted at [nytimes.com](https://www.nytimes.com) on Nov. 10, 2025.
- An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled “Hakeem Jeffries Faces Primary Challenge From Mamdani Ally Chi Osse” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 17, 2025.
- An article by Max Rego titled “Ocasio-Cortez Says Primary Challenge to Hakeem Jeffries Not a ‘Good Thing Right Now’ ” was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Anders Hagstrom titled “AOC Distances Herself From Hakeem Jeffries Primary Challenger [Chi Osse]” was posted at [foxnews.com](https://www.foxnews.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.

Gavin Newsom for president

- An article by Jonathan Martin titled “Admit It – Gavin Newsom Is the 2028 Front-Runner” was posted at [politico.com](https://www.politico.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled “Politico Touts Gavin Newsom as 2028 ‘Frontrunner’ but the Data Tells a Different Story” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Gavin Newsom blames Palisades fire – on climate change

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Simon Kent titled “Man Arrested in Connection With Start of Deadly Pacific Palisades Fire” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Oct. 8, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Clara Harter titled “Palisades Fire Suspect Is Indicted, Faces Up to 45 Years in Prison” was posted at [latimes.com](https://www.latimes.com) on Oct. 15, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Staff titled “ ‘Frustrated’ Accused Palisades Firebug Jonathan Rinderknecht Has Outburst in Court Over His ‘Detainment’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 23, 2025.
- An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled “Newsom Again Avoids Accountability Amid Palisades Fire Fallout: ‘We’re on the Tip of the Spear of Climate Change’ [Although the Fire Was Ruled Arson]” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 14, 2025.
- A video and an article by Warner Todd Huston titled “Watch: GOP Senators Hear Reality Star Spencer Pratt, Other Palisades Residences’ Emotional Testimony of Failed Fire Response [by Gavin Newsom and Karen Bass]” were posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 14, 2025.

- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled “Report: More Than 70 Percent of Palisades Fire Victims Still in Temporary Housing [Attributed in Part to the Poor Response of Gavin Newsom and Karen Bass]” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.

Gavin Newsom – is born connected

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled “How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom’s Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn’t Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]” was posted at [latimes.com](https://www.latimes.com) on Sept. 7, 2018.
- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled “[California Republican Gubernatorial Candidate] Steve Hilton: Newsom’s Participation in Climate Summit Is ‘Perfect Encapsulation’ of How Democrats Have ‘Ruined California’ ” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Ashley Hume titled “Comedian Jeff Dye Joins Hollywood Exodus, Says Newsom ‘Scares the [Expletive] Out of Me’ ” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 16, 2025.
- An editorial by Staff titled “ ‘Affordability’ Is a Prime Reason to Vote Against Gavin Newsom [California Leads the Nation in Inflation]” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.

Michelle Obama

- An article by Anna Young titled “Michelle Obama Says America Isn’t ‘Ready for a Woman’ to Be President” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 16, 2025.
- An article by Marc Tamasco titled “Stephen A. Smith Challenges Michelle Obama’s Suggestion That America Isn’t Ready for a Female President” was posted at [foxnews.com](https://www.foxnews.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Tim Graham titled “Michelle Obama, Like Fancy Fingernails on a Chalkboard” was posted at [townhall.com](https://www.townhall.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.

Friction – between Donald Trump & Marjorie Taylor Greene

- An article by Ryan King titled “Marjorie Taylor Greene Insists She Still Supports Trump – While Repeatedly Slamming Him in Bonkers Interview After Epstein Fight” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 16, 2025.

Bad Bunny

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Mason Leib titled “Turning Point USA Announces Counterprogram Super Bowl Halftime Show” was posted at [abcnews.com](https://www.abcnews.com) on Oct. 10, 2025.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled “[NFL Kansas City] Chiefs Heiress Gracie Hunt

Supports Alternate [Super Bowl] Halftime Show to Go Against Bad Bunny” was posted at boundingintosports.com on Nov. 19, 2025.

General interest – health

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Khloe Quill titled “Scientists Crack Code on How Dietary Fiber Shields Your Body From Harmful Sugar Damage” was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 12, 2025.
- An article by Angelica Stabile titled “Not All Fiber Is Created Equal; Doctors Share Which Kinds Truly Support Longevity” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Regularly Listening to Music Lowers Dementia Risk” was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Tracy Swartz titled “Your Junk Food Habit May Actually Make You Depressed: Study” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 20, 2025.

General interest

- An article by Alexander Hall titled “Obama and Biden’s Relationship Has Deteriorated, ‘Really Bad’ Since Election: ABC Reporter [Jonathan Karl]” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Victor Nava titled “Trump Withdraws Endorsement of Rep. Marjorie Taylor Greene After Epstein Criticism: ‘She Has Gone Far Left’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Mark Montgomery titled “China’s Kicking Our Butts in Warship-Building – Here’s How We Can Catch Up” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Agriculture Secretary Brooke] Rollins: ‘Next Step’ Is to Make ‘Everyone Reapply’ for SNAP to Ensure Integrity” was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2025.
- An editorial by Staff titled “Organized Sports Must Cut Off Every Tie to Gambling – or Their Brands Are Toast” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2025.
- An article by Julian Epstein titled “Centrist Democrats Can Beat the Socialists at Their Own Game – and Win Their Party Back” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 16, 2025.
- An article by Thomas Frank titled “FEMA to Texas? Disaster Agency Mulls Move to Lone Star State” was posted at politico.com on Nov. 17, 2025.

- An article by Adam Pack titled “Nearly Two Dozen Democrats Defect, Vote to Rebuke Fellow Democrat [Illinois Rep. Chuy Garcia] for ‘Election Subversion’ ” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled “Victor Davis Hanson Says GOP Has Good Reason to Keep Filibuster” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 18, 2025.
- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled “Grand Jury Charges Florida Democrat [Rep. Sheila Cherfilus-McCormick] With Stealing \$5 Million in FEMA Disaster Funds” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 19, 2025.



An article by Reagan Reese titled “Trump’s Sudden Flip on Epstein Files Vote – Explained” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 18, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

President Donald Trump’s newfound support for the House voting to release the Epstein files vote this weekend came as a surprise to many – and represents a rare instance where political externalities overpowered the president’s hope to corral Republicans on a high-profile issue.

Four House Republicans (Kentucky Rep. Thomas Massie, Georgia Rep. Marjorie Taylor Greene, Colorado Rep. Lauren Bobert and South Carolina Rep. Nancy Mace) signed onto a discharge petition – giving the “Epstein Files Transparency Act” the votes to reach the House floor, despite the president’s protestations.

That night, Trump changed his tune and called on House Republicans to vote to release the Epstein Files in a TruthSocial post.

While many speculated about what caused Trump’s change of heart, two White House officials told the Caller the president’s chief opposition wasn’t to the release of the files themselves, but the opportunity for Democrats like Rep. Ro Khanna to weaponize the issue against him with the help of a Republican thorn in his side (Massie).

- One White House official told the Caller that the president decided to call for Republicans to vote for the bill because he has nothing to hide, and did not want it to seem otherwise.
- Another White House official reinforced this point, echoing the president’s most recent comments on Monday that his administration has been transparent and now he wants to focus on base issues. The official said: “He believed the Democrats were using the House vote as a weapon against him to distract from the many wins the Administration has had. There has been no change in his overall position. He has been urging transparency long before the Democrats even cared about this issue.”



An article by John F. Trent titled “Mel Gibson Explains Why the Film and TV Industry Is Dying in California” was posted at fandompulse.substack.com on Nov. 13, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

In an interview with Brian Entin on YouTube, Gibson first observed how much cheaper and cost effective it is to film outside of California.

As for who is to blame, Gibson said: “I blame it on the leadership of the state of California. There’s other things that came into play.”

- There was a big strike that slowed everybody down.
- On the heels of that, there was covid.
- Then you had the wildfires – that was totally mismanaged by the leaders in California.
- This confluence of things just eroded the industry there.
- Many people (with varying expertise) left the state.

Gibson said: “California used to be the Mecca of filmdom and television, but it’s not anymore.”



Isaiah 55:6-11–“Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. ‘For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,’ says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it.”